As one of your former classmates who did not graduate because of a back injury discovered as a yearling, I would like to propose a toast on behalf of a group of graduates and non-graduates alike.
 

When I reflect back on personal accomplishments one of the things I am most proud of is having been accepted as a member of West Point Class of 1966 and the opportunity to have shared a significant although short period of my life as your classmate.
 

That sense of pride was reinforced in the Spring of 1986 through a serendipitous meeting with Charlie Williams at the Viet Nam Memorial Wall. It was a first visit to the Wall for both of us and although I had been physically separated from West Point for 22 years, I felt an immediate connection and bond when we met that day. It was like we had never been apart. People like you are rare and hard to find in the real world and it has special significance that Charlie and I reunited at the Wall that day.
 

I immediately agreed with his suggestion that I return that Fall for our class’s 20th reunion. During the 20th I realized as I reunited with friends and classmates that there was not only still a very strong connection but a sense that we already had known one another before we ever met.
 

Before R-Day in 1962, before we ever wore Duty-Honor-Country on the West Point uniform and even before we first recited the Cadet Prayer, we were already joined by a Code of Life. When we entered West point that code was not completely shaped and we certainly had no idea how that code would play out in our individual lives but we were for the most part a group of connected young men.
 

When you look back on this class and its magnificent accomplishments, the oath of Duty-Honor-Country has been fulfilled by graduates and non-graduates through service to our country or simply service to others.
 

Although forever separated by the remarkable feat of graduation, graduates and non-graduates are forever linked by the oath taken on R-Day and the life changing time we spent together at West Point.
 

To help celebrate the bond that connected us and made each one of us a stronger person, I ask you to raise your glasses in a toast.
Our bond was meant to live forever and it does in our fallen classmates.
 

To the graduates and non-graduates of the Class of 1966 who fulfilled Duty-Honor-Country by making the ultimate sacrifice of giving their life in service to our country. 
 

 WELL DONE; BE THOU AT PEACE.
